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May 11, 2011 
 
 
Chris Porter, P.E.  
Power Engineer - Electric  
City of Roseville  
2090 Hilltop Circle  
Roseville, CA 95747 
 
SUBJECT: ROSEVILLE ENERGY PARK, 03-AFC-1C: 

APPROVAL OF REQUESTED MODIFICATION TO REMOVE 
REMEDIAL ACTION SCHEME FROM SERVICE 

 
Dear Mr. Porter: 
 
In accordance with the provisions of Title 20, California Code of Regulations, section 
1769(a), California Energy Commission (Energy Commission) staff reviewed your 
petition dated March 30, 2011, requesting the removal of the remedial action scheme 
from service.  Staff determined that the petition meets the criteria of section 1769(a)(2) 
and that: 

• the two double circuit 60 kV generator tie-lines are capable of distributing the 
REP generation to the transmission system under normal and contingency 
conditions.   

• the RAS installed previously to mitigate the line overload due to contingency is 
no longer needed and can be removed and that the removal will occur within the 
existing City of Roseville’s REP 60 kV Substation.   

• the modification would not trigger any downstream transmission reliability 
impacts to the City of Roseville or Western’s transmission system  

• the project does not cause any significant environmental impacts, thus CEQA 
analysis is not required, and 

• the modification will not affect the REP projects ability to comply with all 
applicable LORS and therefore, the proposed Condition of Certification would 
remain unchanged and no new Condition would be required. 

 
Energy Commission staff mailed the enclosed “Notice of Staff Approved Project 
Modifications” to the Energy Commission’s post-certification project mailing list on  
April 26, 2011.  Staff did not receive any public comments regarding this requested 
project change within the 14-day public review period as specified in section 1769(a)(2). 
Therefore, your requested modification to the Roseville Energy Park project description 
is approved. 
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If you have any questions, please call me at (916) 651-8891, or send an e-mail tome at 
mdyas@energy.state.ca.us. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      MARY DYAS 
      Compliance Project Manager 
      Siting, Transmission & Environmental 

Protection Division  
 
Enclosure 
 
cc: Docket Unit, California Energy Commission 


